

Spring Grove Primary School

Year One Homework and News

Friday 5th July 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

We have had another busy week in Year One! Thank you all for your support during our first sports day in over two years, we also wanted to say a big well done to all of the adults and toddlers that took part in their races too. As you can see from the pictures below the children had lots of fun taking part in their races and enjoyed watching all the other children competing too!











We have also been busy harvesting our potatoes that have been growing in the outside area. As a reward for our hard work: we washed, cooked and then of course ate them- they didn't last very long.







During our maths sessions, we have continued to learn about money and have been learning to recognise different notes. We have been finding out about the value of each note and were able to order them and compare them thinking about their values. Towards the end of the week, we were able to find out how much change we would receive if we brought an item applying our understanding of subtraction. At home you could support your child's learning by identifying different paper notes we use in the UK and could role play buying items and giving change. If you have not had the opportunity to explore the free games available on the White Rose 1-minute maths app, please take some time to visit https://whiterosemaths.com/1-minute-maths

FOSGS would welcome your involvement, further information can be found on our school website. https://www.springgroveprimary.london/parents/fosgs/

I know many of you have told staff about other adults picking up your child at the end of the school day, but you may also need to update your child's End of Day Arrangements form. If you need to do so please use the link below: https://www.springgroveprimary.london/form/parental-consent/eod-y1/ your support is greatly appreciated.

The Spring Grove Way: personal and academic excellence, everyone, every day.

Just to remind you that we will have our minibeast workshop on Monday 18th July, if you have yet to give your consent via parent pay please can you do so.

We hope that you and your family have a great weekend, if you have any questions, please speak to us at the end of the school day or email: hambrier@springgrove.hounslow.sch.uk

Yours sincerely,

The Year One team